Report No. 04/11

National Park Authority
REPORT OF PERSONNEL MANAGER

SUBJECT: 
PEOPLE STRATEGY 2011-12
Purpose of Report

This report asks members to approve the People Strategy for the period January 2011 to March 2012.
Introduction/Background

The Authority’s previous (and first) People Strategy covered a 5-year period to 2010. The People Strategy sets out corporate objectives that integrate ‘staffing’ issues with corporate objectives. Whilst some of the actions will be carried out by personnel staff, the strategy is more than a personnel service plan: it aims to develop the organisation to meet the challenges and improvement agenda ahead. 
The shorter-term timescale of the strategy has been proposed for this period during which the Authority consolidates its corporate objective and performance management processes.  Another benefit of this timescale is that it allows us to focus quite tightly on the critical objectives in this period of change.
Options

The People Strategy considers the current context within which the authority operates, including challenges and evidence of our current position. It then identifies 3 key objectives:
· Laying the foundation for staffing change

· Building resilience and adaptiveness

· Developing the capacity of the personnel service.
Within each of these, we set out what we intend to achieve.
Financial considerations

The strategy does not require additional funding beyond those committed in existing policies and practices. 
Risk considerations

There are risks to both the Authority’s short term position and longer term chances of being a successful public body if we do not seek to achieve the objectives identified. A strategy and action planning process enable us to give priority to them. 
Compliance
There is an expectation that public organisations will work to strategic plans and the People Strategy has been one of the documents reviewed by WAO during its assessments of the Authority.
Human Rights/Equality issues
Principles and values of fairness and respect underpin the strategy and there is no differential impact identified.
Biodiversity implications/Sustainability appraisal

The People Strategy seeks to build organisational capacity so that services are able to deliver their objectives towards Park purposes.
Welsh Language statement

N/A
Recommendation

Members are asked to approve the People Strategy for 2011-12.

Background Documents
Anything published previously in relation to this report (e.g. previous reports to Authority/Committee, consultation reports, etc.)
NPA People Strategy 2006-10
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